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Card sent to Ludene Smith 

She hasn’t been feeling 
well 

Dear Friends, 

Fall is in the air and I am enjoying it immensely!  The cooler, cloudy days are a 

welcome change from our dry and hot summer. 

We were all surprised with our “challenge” from Suzanne with the color purple and 

the fat quarter grab bag.  I don’t know about you but I am definitely challenged 

with my drawn piece.  I had to put my thinking cap on and it’s not working very 

well. 

I spoke with Jane Savaria regarding the Library and how the process is working.  

Since we don’t seem to have very much enthusiasm for the current process, we 

decided to attach a list of all books to the newsletter and you can peruse it and 

then ask Jane for the book that interests you.  We think this might work better. 

The Pioneer Room seemed to work well for the most part.  We have decided on a 

new room set up to better accommodate everyone’s requests.  Parking was an 

issue which we can’t control but I can give you a heads up in the future as to what 

to expect on guild day.  

I think you all will want to attend the September Guild meeting to see Margaret 

Noah present her trunk show.  I have had the pleasure of watching one in the past 

and it is ever so entertaining. 

Thought for the day:  A LITTLE NONSENSE NOW AND THEN, IS 

RELISHED BY THE WISEST MEN.  Roald Dahl ,Author  
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Friendship Quilters of Western Colorado 

Guild Meeting 
Friendship Hall-Pioneer Room 

August 27, 2018 
 
The meeting was called to order by Ginny Frame at 9:30 am.  41 members and 2 visitors were present. Katya 
Holden, who will be doing the class this afternoon, was introduced. Ginny asked for feed back concerning the 
room arrangement of the meeting room.  
August meeting minutes were approved as printed in the newsletter. Treasurers report was given. The prior 
balance was $9,631.68 with an income of $30.00 and expenses of $982.11-class expenses and hospitality 
reimbursement, leaving a balance of $8,679.57. Ginny asked if small groups had room for new members. 
Applique group is not closed, Cyndi Holman will get Scrappers going again and Suzanne Hebert will start up 
Woolies in October or November. A nominating committee was selected-Peggy King will head it. The present 
President and Vice Presidents will remain for another year.  Melody Pozerl volunteered to fill the treasurer 
position leaving only the secretary position to fill. All to be voted on at the November meeting.  Jan Daoust 
volunteered to take on the newsletter for 2019.  Myrtle Hogue asked to have someone take over the Hope 
West quilt in 2019-Leah Morgan volunteered. Sue Palmer volunteered to take over Sharing Ministries from Pat 
Huff. 
 
Announcements: Colorado Quilt Council will have their next meeting in Hotchkiss. Slackers will meet this 
month-the 5th Thursday-at the City Market Starbucks. 
Newsletter: September deadline will be the 14th. 
Caring Quilts: No quilts were received for this month. 
Historian: Karla Gilbert reported the member photo directory is ready to print. It was moved and seconded to 
print 50 copies at this time and members will pay $2.50 each for a copy. 
Sunshine: No report. 
Quilts of Valor: September 11th will be the next sew day at Cimarron Creek Community Center. Contact Sue 
Palmer for information. 
Black Canyon Quilt Show: The last board meeting was a wrap up meeting for the quilt show.  Each committee 
chairperson gave a report and recommendations for next year. Cyndi Homan thanked the board and 
volunteers for all their work. Cyndi stressed the need to have a quorum at the next board meeting to vote for 
officers for 2019 and asked members to come at least as long as to vote. That meeting will be September 15th 
at the Centennial Room downtown.  
Hospitality: Brenda Burke asked for volunteers for snacks, set up and clean up for the next meeting. 
Hope West Quilt: Th quilt for September will be by Ludene Smith. 
Library Quilt: The September quilt will be by Ginny Frame. 
Sharing Ministries: No report. 
Chinle: Sue Sharman was in Chinle July 2nd to do the kids projects and had a good time. Hopes to return 
sometime this fall. 
Mystery quilt: November will be to show the finished quilts. 
Programs: Still have a few Storm at Sea patterns for $10. Margaret Noah will do a trunk show and a class in 
September. The Challenge was introduced-the main color is purple, wall size, need to use the fat quarter that 
was drawn and save a scrap to pin to the back of the quilt, anyone can quilt it, it will be due in November. 
Library: Jane Savaria reported on embellishing and image transfer books that are in the library. 
 
The next Friendship guild board meeting will be at Melody Pozerl’s home at 9:30 am September 5th. 
 
Submitted by Verna Mullet 

  
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 

  Black Canyon Quilt Show News 
 
The following officers and committee chairs were elected at the Annual Meeting on September 15, 
2018. 
President: Carolyn Ray 
Vice President—Verna Mullet 
Secretary: Diane Sutton 
Treasurer: Glenda Davis 
Boutique: Elizabeth Binder, Suzanne Hebert, Jan Rosenbaum 
Data Entry: Glenda Davis 
Education: Debbie Watkins, Margaret Noah, Jane Nannestad 
Historian: Susie Quesnel 
Hospitality: Jean Hatfield 
Judges: Susan Werner 
Publicity: Karla Gilbert 
Raffle Manager: Peg Maynes 
Vendors: 
Volunteers: Pat Huff 
Jean Redding 
Web Manager: Debbie Watkins 
Guild Liaisons: Columbine—Cheryl Yergler, Friendship—Peggy King, SanJuan—Sandy Engraff. 
 
Note that there is still a need for someone to handle the Vendor position and more help on publicity 
would be appreciated. 
 
Show theme, Raffle Quilt name and Challenge Category will all be the same: Liberty—Front Porches 
and Lemonade. 
 
Entry Fee at the door will be increased to $5.00 

 

 

                        

 

                        

 

 

 

Caring Quilts 

Quilts of Valor 

 Next sewing day is September 11, 

Cimmaron Community Center 9 am. 

Call Sue Palmer with any questions 

 

 

Quilt will be by Ludene Smith 

Hope West Quilt 

33 pillowcase bags were donated to 

Hilltop, 3 quilts donated to San Juan 

Cancer Center. 
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                                       JOBS 

                                     September 

Front Desk Snacks Set up Clean up 

    

1. Carol Gericke 
2. Peggy King 

 

1. Carolyn Ray 
2. Gail Fox 
3. Peggy King 
4. Jan Williams 
 

1. Vicki Howard 
2. Brenda Burke 

1. Sue Palmer 
2. Gail Fox 

                                         

                                        October      

Front Desk Snacks Set up Clean up 

1. Susan Werner 
2. Margaret Noah 

1.Doris Chamberlain 
2. Carol Peterson 
3. Mary Ann Stark 
4. Brenda Burke 

1.  
 

1. Susie Quesnel 
2. Melody Maskus 

 

 

 

 

     

      

 

 

                                                    

 

 

Sharing Ministries 

Pat Huff will be collecting items and cash for Sharing 

Ministries at the September Guild meeting. I will 

have my car with the back open for items. Please 

give any cash to me directly.   Keep in mind, the 

collections are quarterly so next collection isn't until 

January. Thanks Pat Huff 

 

LIBRARY QUILT 

This quilt is done by Ginny Frame.  

 Entitled   “Moonlight” 

 

 

NEW                NEW                 NEW 

                  FRIENSHIP  LIBRARY 

Attached is the list of books that can be 

borrowed. If interested in any one of the books 

contact Jane Savaria 240-1534  

She will be happy to bring the book to the 

meeting. 
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PROGRAMS/EDUCATION 

WHAT’S COMING UP! 

 

SEPTEMBER 27 GUILD MEETING 

PROGRAM FOR SEPTEMBER - MARGARET NOAH trunk show & program!  FUN, FUN, FUN!! 

 

NOTE:  2018 Quilt Retreat -- We will have a Retreat meeting for all going immediately following the 

September Guild meeting.  Please plan to attend since we’ll be discussing carpooling, food, sleeping, etc. 

 

OCTOBER 25 GUILD MEETING 

I originally thought we would sew for Hilltop House; however, I was asked to consider sewing for Caring 

Quilts since there is a great need and represents one of the important tasks Friendship Guild takes on each 

year.  The Guild will provide fabric & batting and all you have to do is provide woman-power (which we all 

know is the best power in the world)!   

We will gather after our October 25 Guild meeting and sew away.  If you don’t want to bring your machine - 

you can rip, iron or motivate.  I appreciate all of you who join us in this worthwhile cause. 

We hope to have kits made to make your sewing easier – no thinking required (well, maybe a little)! 

Thanks, Suzanne 

 

MYSTERY QUILT UPDATE 

FYI – The Mystery Quilt reveal will take place at our December Guild meeting.  Be sure to have your quilt 

ready to share! 

 

Storm @ Sea Pattern -- We still have 3 patterns left over from Debbie Davis’ class (with both lap & queen 

size quilt designs).  If you’d like to buy a pattern, please see Suzanne or Marilyn.  $10.00/pattern 
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Serendipity Quilting  

Where the Unexpected 

Happens 

Judy Clay 

970-209-5536 

judy@claystar.com 

61280 Tombstone Dr, 

Montrose CO 81403 
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New Phone Number 970-318-0874 
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